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Notice of an Amendment to the Forecast of the Financial Results 

We would like to express our deepest sympathies to everyone affected by the Great East Japan Earth quake. 
We offer our prayers for the people who lost their lives and for the speediest possible recovery in the region. 

Based on our recent earning trend and production base, we hereby announce the following revisions to  
forecasts of the Second quarter cumulative period of the year ending March 2012(made public on May 13th, 
2011). 

１．About the earnings forecast revision  
The Second quarter cumulative period of the year ending March 2012 (April 1st, 2011 through September 
30th, 2011) 

          Net sales Operating 
income 

Ordinary 
income Net income Net income 

per share 

Previous forecast(A) million yen 
40,000 

million yen
2,800

million yen
2,800

million yen 
1,400 

yen
77.87

This forecast(B) million yen 
42,000 

million yen
3,300

million yen
3,400

million yen 
1,600 

yen
93.04

Fluctuation 
sum(B-A) 

million yen 
+2,000 

million yen
+500

million yen
+600

million yen 
+200 

Fluctuation rate % 
+5.0 

%
+17.9

%
+21.4

% 
+14.3 

(Ref) Second quarter 
cumulative period for 

previous FY 

million yen 
43,356 

million yen
4,101

million yen
4,132

million yen 
2,445 

yen
132.41

 

2. Reasons for revisions 

The performance forecasts announced May 13th, 2011 were based on a number of factors, including the 
possibility that, if our suppliers were harmed by disaster, there would be a period of time during which our 
electronic components suppliers would not be able to supply us, or supplies would be delayed, for some of the 
medical equipment the Company manufactures. 

Moreover, the Group’s Tagajo Laboratory had been damaged, and at the time it was unclear when 
production could be resumed. 

Finally, it was unclear what impact the electric power supply crunch predicted for this summer would have 
on our production plans. 

These risks were mainly factored into our cumulative second quarter (April 1st - September 30th, 2011), but 
the Fukuda Denshi Tagajo Laboratory was able to resume production on some products on July 1st, and the 
Company forecasts that it will be able to avoid summer electric power supply problems thanks to efforts to 
conserve energy, both by the Company and other enterprises as well. 

The Company therefore estimates that performance for the cumulative second quarter will exceed the earlier 



forecasts. 
 

As for the present, we have been able to meet demands for nearly all the products we handle. But the damage 
to companies that supply us with certain electrical components, could still cause delivery delays or supply 
disruptions for some products for a period of time. 
 

The Fukuda Denshi Group will continue to make every effort to ensure stable supplies of our products. 
There are no changes to the full year forecast at this time, but if earning forecasts need to be revised at a later 
date, we will swiftly make public that revision. 

※ Note 
The forecasted financial results described above are based on information available as of announcement 

release date. Actual results may differ from the results projected and presented hereby for a variety of reasons. 


